
TPC Minutes 02/10/2023 
Attending In Person: Sharon Nelson, Matt Birkbeck, Susan Tucker, Lisa Reusser, Michelle Wilson, Susan Kytta, Laura Sanders, 

Judy Kropf, Amanda Nickles, Kristina Hoskins  
Attending Via Zoom:  Hannah Gee, Rochelle Renninger, Robert Bean 

   
 Agenda Item Discussion Next Steps/Follow-Up Who? 

Welcome Introductions as needed • Introductions were made because there were new people at 

the meeting. 

 

Icebreaker How would you change your life today if 

the average life expectancy was 400 years? 

• Answers included trying more new things, being more 

adventurous, and traveling more.  

 

Review Previous 

Minutes 

Accept or amend • Hannah will e-mail staff a name change to one of the 

screening tools that she uses. 

• The screening tool is called SSI-SA, and not SSI and SSA 

separately. 

• Judy motioned to accept the 

minutes with corrections and 

Laura seconded.  Minutes 

were approved with 

corrections. 

Speaker Rochelle Renninger (Medical & Faith Based 

Liaison at OneEighty) discussed her role at 

OneEighty which is a new position. 

• Her position is focused on alcohol awareness outreach to 

congregations and the medical community. 

• She has had speaking opportunities with congregations and 

hospice volunteers in her first few months.  

• Alcohol misuse is the number one reason people come to 

OneEighty for services. 

• Rochelle discussed the invention of the “Mommy Wine 

Club” that came about during the pandemic with parents 

spending more time with children at home. 

• Rochelle does not provide services, but she is able to act as 

a liaison to people and help refer them to the services they 

need. 

• Rochelle’s approach to 

education and outreach is to 

speak to as many faith-based 

communities as possible. 

• This approach allows her to 

address the multitude of views 

on alcohol use amongst the 

different denominations 

individually. 

Marketing/Events Pizza & Books Event 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents Who Host 

• There are two options for dates: April 13th or April 20th. 

• The event will take place at Orrville Public Library from 4:00 

PM to 6:00 PM. 

• Prevention materials are handed out in registration bags 

along with a craft or family activity. 

• The event is geared towards middle schoolers, and every 

middle school student will receive a book at the event. 

 

• Staff is in the planning process for Parents Who Host. 

• Please inform staff if you would like to put up yard signs. 

• CIRCLE Coalition will be hosting a Community Town Hall in 

the spring and will be incorporating a Parents Who Host 

message during the town hall. 

• The group decided on April 

20th after some discussion. 
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• Chief Birkbeck shared that alcohol is not as big of an issue 

amongst youth as it used to be, and the biggest issue he is 

seeing is youth marijuana use. 

• There was a group discussion about changing the acronym 

for the diversion program, and Chief Birkbeck is open to 

ideas. 

• He also discussed that he is 

still working on a program 

like the diversion program. 

• The current working acronym 

for this program is R.I.D.E.R. 

(Risk Intervention, Diversion, 

Education, Restoration) 

• This will be the first program 

of its kind in Wayne County, 

and it is getting close to 

being ready for launch. 

RAPA Sharon • RAPA will be selling Valentine’s themed lollipops next week 

during lunch time. 

• RAPA is currently working on what they would like to do at 

the Pizza & Books event, and a billboard with prevention 

messaging. 

 

• RAPA has upcoming presentations at the middle school 

including an anti-vaping presentation for 7th grade students, 

and a presentation about clubs available at high school for 

the 8th grade students. 

 

• Sharon shared highlights from the CADCA Forum in 

Washington D.C. that six RAPA students were able to 

attend. 

• There was a meeting with Senator Sherrod Brown’s aide, 

and one of the RAPA students was able to share a 

presentation about RAPA during the meeting. 

• The students who went on the trip wrote letters about what 

they learned, and the consensus was that they learned a lot 

and enjoyed the trip. 

• The lollipops will have 

messaging about Teen Dating 

Violence Awareness Month 

in both English and Spanish. 

 

• RAPA put the presentations 

together, and two RAPA 

students are present at each 

presentation. 

 

• The forum had a busy 

schedule for students, and 

they were able to attend 

multiple classes about 

various topics. 

Other Business Sign Coalition Involvement Agreements • Staff had issues with printing the agreements and will bring 

them to the March meeting. 

• The only sector that needs coverage is the Parent sector. 

 

 

• Hannah said she will reach 

out to someone who might 
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• There was a group discussion on who could fill the role of 

Parent sector representative. Michelle Wilson is not sure 

she wants to take on the role. 

be interested in being the 

Parent sector representative. 

Coalition Education Engaging Youth in Coalition Efforts • Staff will present this education piece during March’s 

meeting. 

 

Set Next Meeting 

Time, Date, Location 

Executive Meeting 

Full Coalition Meeting 

03/03/2023 at Mrs. J’s at 8:00 AM 

03/10/2023 at Board of Education at 8:30 AM 

• All future coalition meetings 

will be at 8:30 AM and will no 

longer alternate between 8:30 

AM and 12:00 PM. 

 


